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                 Wednesday, October 4, 2017


Call to Order:  Meeting called to order at 9:15 a.m.

Present:          Josie Alderman, Janet Cain, Nilda Cohen, Joan Linnehan (arrived at 10:30 a.m.)    
	               Lori Loiselle, Liz Plouffe (Liz left at 10:15 a.m)

Visitors:         Carolyn Gero, Vicki Moro, Andrea Sullivan, Francine Tiishman,


New Business

Andrea Sullivan handed out invitations to the  “Meet and Greet” to take place at the senior center on Monday, October 16th from 1:00 to 2:30 p.m. Invited guests include State Senator Don Humason, State Representative Peter Kocot, the Southampton Select Board members, and Town Department Heads.  Plans are to introduce Joan Linnehan, our new Director, and the invited guests along with the Council on Aging Board members and members of the Friends Committee.  Maureen Groden, (Select Board) has agreed to be the MC for the event.  Refreshments will be served.  The Friends of the Southampton Senior Center will cover the cost.  Andrea stated that 1,000 invitations are being mailed out to our seniors.   It is the hope that many will attend and share their ideas for what they would like to see offered at the center.  

On October 10th, there will be an Ice Cream Social at the center.

Andrea also spoke about the gap between the COA Board and the Friends.  She encouraged that someone from the board attend the Friends’ meeting in order to open communication between the two groups.  Friends meet the first Tuesday of each month at 10:30 a.m. in the senior center.  Josie stated she would be glad to attend as liaison.

Since the Friends were attending the board meeting, Nilda brought up the subject of payment for maintenance on the exercise equipment.  Friends are planning on paying the bill, however, Nilda thought that the fees collected for using the equipment was put into a revolving account to cover any maintenance.  Nilda will meet with Vicki Moro, Town Accountant, to resolve who should pay the bill.

Nilda then spoke about an email she had sent Bob Markel, Interim Town Administrator, regarding the legal status of Friends.  Was the fact that they were not a 501.3 © an issue?  Francine stated  that they were  covered by the State of Massachusetts but not federal.  Carolyn stated that their attorney had told them a federal 501.3 © was not necessary.

Janet requested an email address for the COA Board.  People would be able to communicate directly with the board without going through the website.  After discussion, a motion was made, seconded, and approved to activate an email address for the board.

Director’s Report

Joan arrived at the meeting after attending the “My Senior Center” presentation. The Friends group is graciously funding the project which will be installed soon.  This will be an asset in keeping records of attendance at the various activities.

A new electric piano was donated to the senior center.  It is like a player piano.  You just need to insert a tape.

IT is coming to the center today to make repairs.  Neither of the two computers is working.

Joan had handouts covering what had been accomplished in September.  It has been a busy time as she learns the various duties of the position. The newsletter is being published early much to the joy of the seniors.  Joan attended meetings of Department Heads, COA Board, and Friends.  She is working with Randall Kemp on repairs of ceiling tiles, floor tiles, and air conditioning.  Joan has learned the CORI system and completed the Administrative Assistant’s CORI.  

On Tuesday, October 10th, at 12:30- 1:30 p.m., Joan has planned an “Ice Cream Social”.  For the month of November, Joan is planning a “Veterans Continental Breakfast” on Wednesday, November 8th from 9 – 10 a.m.  On Wednesday, November 15th, from 10 – 12 p.m., there will be a “Health Fair” with local services.
 
October 19 -20th, Joan is scheduled to attend a MCOA Fall Conference in Danvers, MA

Discussion took place regarding the person providing foot care.  There have been some complaints and Joan was seeking advice in how this matter should be handled.  Nilda said to let the person know her services are no longer needed and to cancel the foot clinic on October 30th unless someone could be found in the short time.  Josie recommended letting the person know about the complaints and continue with  her service on October 30th especially since there is a number of people scheduled and canceling would be disruptive.  If the person does not address the complaints, then she can be replaced.  It was decided to give the person a second chance and follow Josie’s recommendation.

Volunteer Coordinator’s Report 

During September, Flo mailed out birthday cards to 14 town residents 80 years old or older.  Requests received from two seniors in need of volunteer services.  Follow-up calls were made to five seniors regarding service. Completed and filed RSVP (Retired Senior Volunteer Program) reports for month of August.

Treasurer’s Report

Janet submitted handouts on the current figures for our budgets and expenses.  Balances as of September 29th, are:  Town - $17,583.03, State - $8,890.60, (Franklin Regional Transit Authority) FRTA - $23,416.32.  There was a discussion regarding the need for an increase in Joan’s hours.  Currently, she is paid for 24 hours but actually works 26 hours as she is needed to open and close the center.  Josie suggested when working on the budget for next year, we ask for an increase in money.  Participation and attendance in the center has increased, and it would be in the best interest of the seniors to see it continue to grow.

Vicki Moro, Town Accountant, joined us to resolve payment of maintenance to the center’s exercise equipment.  Currently, there is $1,705.98 in the Revolving Account.  The amount of $193.00 has been paid out (possibly for the instructors of aerobics and chair yoga).  Vicki said the
maintenance bill can be paid under Local Fund.

In regards to the Staples card, it will be canceled.  A new card will be issued through the Accounting Office

A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the Treasurer’s Report.

State Formula Grant

Each year seniors over 60 are awarded a stipend which is given to their town.  This was based on the 2010 census.  A motion was made for the approval for Nilda, as Chair, to sign and accept the State Grant Formula.  Motion seconded and vote unanimous. 

Secretary’s Report

Lori submitted minutes from the September 6, 2017 meeting.  The Board voted to accept the minutes.

Adjournment

Motion to adjourn, voted, and approved.   Meeting was adjourned at 11:45 a.m.

Respectively submitted,

Lori Loiselle, Secretary


Minutes approved by the Board on 1/3/18
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